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Care and Support in Extra Care Housing (ECH) – Changes to schemes
Due to the ongoing reductions in financial support from the Government Somerset County Council are now looking to explore new ways to meet people’s needs that are fair, affordable and available to all people living in Somerset. We also need to ensure that services are targeted to those who most need it. Somerset County Council will still be responsible for spending more than £300m every year on vitally important services and support for residents across the county. We have made great progress in key areas such as Adults Social Care and Children’s Services and are committed to providing the very best support possible across all our services within the finances now available.

In light of the above we have had to ensure that our resources are effectively placed. A review was conducted across all of the 20 ECH schemes in Somerset and the evidence collected from the review concluded that there were a number of schemes where there were a very low number of packages of care being delivered and that the 24/7 on site service was not being fully utilised. This effectively means that there are on-site staff teams that are not being effectively or appropriately used and we have considered that there are other ways in which these tenants can be supported in the future. 

We will therefore be working closely with our housing provider and care provider colleagues to establish the programme for the decommissioning of those schemes throughout 2019. We will work closely with the clients and families affected by any decisions to ensure that any impacts are effectively mitigated, and information and support is provided to reduce any anxieties where possible. Somerset County Council is committed to continue to provide good Extra Care Housing in the future and recognise that is a good viable alternative to residential care and enables people to remain independent for longer.

Our long-term vision is to ensure that we have effective Extra Care Housing provision in the future that is fit for purpose and enables good outcomes for the residents that live there. 

More detailed information about the programme will be distributed in due course.
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